
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notice is hereby given in terms of Section 28 (3) of the Local Government: Municipal Systems 

Act No.32 of 2000 read with provision of Municipal Finance Management Act No. 56 of 2003, 

that the Ngwathe Local Municipality’s council has approved the IDP Process Plan for 2023-24 

IDP review and Budget on the 31st August 2022. 

 

The ID Process Plan specifies timeframes, actions, procedures, and appropriate mechanisms 

for public participation and alignment.  

 

Community members, business organization and interested stakeholders can view the 
IDP Process Plan on the Municipality’s website: www.ngwathe.fs.gov.za. 
 

 

Please forward any enquiries or inputs to IDP/PMS OFFICE:  

 

IDP/PMS MANAGER  

Mr. I Mosala 

E-mail: mosalai@ngwathe.co.za 

idpsubmissions@ngwathe.co.za 

Tel: 056 816 2700 during office hours. 

 

 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
 
PP NHLAPO 
ACTING MUNICIPAL MANAGER 

IDP REVIEW PROCESS PLAN 2023/24 FINANCIAL YEAR 
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